VIA E-MAIL: sos-ethics@state.nm.us

September 9, 2015

Dianna J. Duran Secretary of State State of New Mexico New Mexico Capitol Annex North 325 Don Gaspar, Suite 300 Santa Fe, NM 87501

RE: 2014 Amended Reports

Dear Honorable Secretary Duran:

I hope this letter finds you well. I wish to disclose to you amendments to my reports. Attached please find relevant copies of amended reports for the 2014 Second Primary, 2014 Fourth Primary, 2014 First General, 2014 Third General and 2014 Fourth General Elections.

On Thursday, September 3, 2015, an Albuquerque TV reporter informed me of eight discrepancies in my reports in relation to other reports. Friday and yesterday I was able to work with my bank and tracked down seven of the aforementioned checks (an eight check was actually an error on another report). In tracking down these checks I discovered other contributions that were not reported. All reports have been updated consistent with these findings.

The checks brought to my attention were part of four deposits that were not assessable on-line when my volunteers filed my campaign reports. Although not required, I have also attached bank records that document the contributions deposited into my campaign account.

I want to thank your staff for meeting with me Tuesday morning (particularly after a three day weekend) to help clear all this up. In addition to the contribution amendments I made amended three expenditures. With the help of your staff we were able to clarify who was paid and how much by the campaign and for what purpose.

Thank you for taking the time to review these amendments. Please contact me with any suggestions, questions, concerns or additional requirements you may have.

Sincerely,

Antonio Maestas